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   Northern Indiana & S.W. Mich igan A Chapter  of  

Official Newsletter for Annual Members of the Michiana Brits British Car Enthusiasts © 20 21 Michiana Brits, Ltd.  
  

About Michiana Brits  

 

This car club is open to 

lovers and/or owners of 

British cars. All paid 

members receive this 

monthly newsletter as 

part of their annual dues . 

  

Newsletter 

Submissions  

Members are encouraged 

to submit articles and 

photos for publication to 

the Newsletter Editor at 

vbloom01@sbcglobal.net  

You may also submit 

material for the newsletter 

to the Club president 

online, through mail, or in 

person at a general club 

meeting.  

 

The newsletterõs deadline 

is the 20 th  of the month.  

Material is subject to 

editorial revision. 

Opinions expressed are 

those of the authors and 

do not necessarily reflect 

those of the 20 20  

Michiana Brits, Ltd., 

British Car Enthusiasts .  

Find us online at:  

www.michianabrits.com  

 

and on Facebook : 
 
https://www.facebook.com/Michiana -

Brits -Car -Club -164771726997939  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS  

 
Next Board meeting  is 

Weds., April 7 at 
7:30 pm  EST  

via Zoom  
 

Breakfast Meeting 
over Zoom  

Sat., April 10 at 
10:00am EST  

 

 
Contact Mike Scullion  
for a  Zoom invitation  
 
 

 

SAVE THE DATE  
 

 
Sat., May 15  
Spring Drive  

 

 

 
Seeking articles and 

photos for the 

newsletter!  

 
Please send to 

vbloom01@sbcglobal.net  

 
 

Thanks.  

mailto:vbloom01@sbcglobal.net
http://www.michianabrits.com/
https://www.facebook.com/Michiana-Brits-Car-Club-164771726997939
https://www.facebook.com/Michiana-Brits-Car-Club-164771726997939
mailto:mlscullion01@gmail.com
mailto:vbloom01@sbcglobal.net
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2021 Michiana Brits Proposed Event Calendar 

Month Date Event 

January 6 7:30 pm EST Board meeting via Zoom. 

February 
3 

13 

7:30 pm EST Board meeting via Zoom. 

10:00 am EST Breakfast Meeting via Zoom. 

March 
3 

13 

7:30 pm EST Board meeting via Zoom. 

10:00 am EST Breakfast Meeting via Zoom. 

April 
7 

10 

7:30 pm EST Board meeting via Zoom. 

10:00 am EST Breakfast Meeting via Zoom. 

May 
5 

15 

7:30 pm EST Board meeting via Zoom. 

Tentative spring drive. Watch this space! 

 
June 

2 

1-4 

27 

7:30 pm EST Board meeting via Zoom. 

*British V8 2021 in Auburn, IN 

Tentative Michiana Brits car show. 

July 
7 

10, 11 

7:30 pm EST Board meeting via Zoom. 

*Mad Dogs at the Gilmore Museum, Hickory Corners. 

August 
4 

21 

7:30 pm EST Board meeting via Zoom. 

*Woodward Dream Cruise, Woodward Ave, Detroit. 

September 1 7:30 pm EST Board meeting via Zoom. 

October 6 7:30 pm EST Board meeting via Zoom. 

November 3 7:30 pm EST Board meeting via Zoom. 

December 1 7:30 pm EST Board meeting via Zoom. 

Notes: *Not a Michiana Brits Event. Enjoy at your own leisure. 

Watch this schedule each month for changes. 
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Membership report:  75 members  

 

 
Hello Everyone,  
 
Our Zoom breakfast meetings on the second Saturday of each month has been successful. 
The tentative date for the next breakfast meeting will be Saturday, 4/10/21, at 10:00 EST, 
9:00 CST.  
 
Several of the attendees have requested getting an automatic invite  to our monthly Zoom 
club meeting. If youõd like to be on the permanent list just let me know. Being on the 
automatic invite list doesnõt mean youõre required to attend. It just gives you the option 
without the need to respond to my meeting invite each mon th.  
 
During our last breakfast Zoom meeting we had a short quiz on British car abbreviations 
provided by Dick Birch. As usual Philip Wiltshire  thrashed us all. Jim Webb  had the 
highest score of the non -British educated members. For those that missed the m eeting , the 
quiz and answers are included in this newsletter.  
 
See the calendar on the preceding  page for further information on upcoming events. We will 
be starting the driving season similar to what we did last year. So we will be meeting at a 
large park ing lot first.  The drive will be about an hour or so culminating at a park where we 
can all eat lunch at a safe distance. After some socially distanced socializing weõll all head 
back home.  
 
Many Brits want to get back on the road and take part in our gro up social events. Getting 
vaccinated is the first step to back to normalcy. The Board continues to stay current with 
local infection rates when planning events. Michigan recently was hit by a large spike in new 
cases. This just emphasizes that we may still  need to wear masks and practice social 
distance at future events. The Boardõs goal is to ensure our events are safe for all those 
attending.   
 
Cheers,  
 
Mike  
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1.  Paul - provided a financial report .  

2.  Vicki - asked for articles and photos for the newsletter.   

3.  Deb and Tom ð seeking news, photos, and likes for the Facebook page.  

4.  Phil and Larry - There was a short discussion about activities and drives for the spring 

and summer. A spring drive is being planned for May. Phil raised the idea of pre -ordering 

lunches  from somewhere like Jimmy Johnõs, if people are interested.  Hiring a food truck 

seems popular, too. Phil would like to see us do activities every month. No decision has 

been made about the Annual British Car S how  at Saint Maryõs College. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Presiden t :  Mike Scullion  

Phone: 574 -252 -0511  
Email: mlscullion01@gmail.com  

 
Treasurer:  Paul Noeth  

Phone: 574 -274 -2842  
Email: pnoeth@gmail.com  
 

Secret ary : Larry  Palgu t a 

Phone: 574 -288 -3923  

Ema il:  palguta@sbcglobal.net  

Activities : Philip Wiltshire  

Phone : 248 -676 -0986  
Ema il: pwiltshire@lci.com     

 
 

Communications: Vicki Bloom  

Phone : 574 -252 -0511             

Ema il:  

vbloom01@sbcglobal.net  
 

Membership: Herm Marrese  

Phone : 574 -360 -4938  
Email: hmarrese@comcast.net  
 
 

Member at larg e: Richard 
Birch  
Phone: 336 -309 -3847  
Email: birchtr6@gmail.com  

 

 
 

 

mailto:mlscullion01@gmail.com
mailto:pnoeth@gmail.com
mailto:palguta@sbcglobal.net
mailto:pwiltshire@lci.com
mailto:vbloom01@sbcglobal.net.
mailto:hmarrese@comcast.net
mailto:birchtr6@gmail.com
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As you enjoy your NCB (NewCastle Brown) or a G&T 

(Gin and Tonic) see how many of the following you can work out! 
 

 

1- RPM    

2- SC    

3- RWD    

4- MG    

5- CC    

6- BSW    

7- KPH    

8- BHP    

9- PI    

10- IRS    

11- TDC    

12- SAE    

13- GT    

14- TPI    

15- AF    

16- IN    

17 CVJ    

18- UNC    

19- PSI    

20- OHC    
 

 

Answers on page 14 
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Thank you Jim W ebb for submitting this! BritishV8 annual meets are for all enthusiasts 
of performance -modified British sports cars.  Thereõs no club here, just fun, tech 
sessions, Cruise -in, and food. Website:  https://britishv8meet.org  
 
 

 

By Larry Palguta 

 
The Britsô annual Fall Tours of 4 days have produced a lot of memorable moments, in 

addition to visiting great sites and doing a lot of LBC driving.  Our 2014 Tour to Galena, IL was 

one of the best and occurred during spectacularly perfect weather.  Here is a shortened version of 

the Tour. 

Thursdayôs drive, which include a stop in Dixon, IL to see the childhood home of Ronald 

Reagan, brought us to a Best Western Hotel in Dubuque, IA, about 11 miles from Galena. Friday 

was spent visiting Galena, an old river town with many shops and historic buildings (including 

US Grantôs post-Civil War home).  This is a tourist destination and well-worth the time to visit.   

On Saturday we headed out to the Field of Dreams farmhouse near Dyersville, IA. We 

made good time on the highway but then turned off as Garmin directed us to the direct route.  

Well, the direct route turned out to be about 4 miles of dusty gravel roads.  As soon as you get 

off the main roads in Iowa, you almost always hit gravel roads. It was slow driving as the seven 

LBCôs kicked up clouds of dust that settled on the cars and occupants. When we got to the 

driveway of the Field of Dreams location, we noticed that our road on the other side of the 

driveway was paved (as it is out to the main highway).  Lesson learned again ï GPS may not 

always be the way you want to travel. 

 The Field of Dreams movie site is just as it was in the movie (except for the power line 

near the ball diamond which was probably dropped during filming).   

 

https://britishv8meet.org/
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Field of Dreams farmhouse near Dyersville, IA 

 

The empty white frame house is in fine shape, the field readily accessible for pitching, 

catching, base running, and for photos in the outfield as people emerge from the rows of corn.  

The Brits did all of these activities while snapping lots of photos. 

 

 
Field of Dreams minus Kevin Costner 
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Keith, Randy, Tom, Bob, Larry & Jim ï less than a full team, as usual! 

 

We then headed north on SR 136 to Millville, then onto a local road to and through 

Turkey River. The drive was scenic as the terrain near the river is anything but flat.  We turned 

off on a local dirt road toward the docking point for the Cassville, WI ferry.  

 We stopped the LBCôs only about 70 yards from the Mississippi River, and walked down 

to the riverbank.  Nearby a portable, hand push-able ñcartò with two solar panels, had a sign that 

said, ñpush to hail ferryò.  The button was pushed, and we began waiting for a ferry to appear. 

 

 
 

Cassville, WI self-service ferry! 
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                   Cassville ferry arriving shore-side in Iowa 

 

At the riverôs edge were two long metal bars buried in the shoreline, which obviously 

provided some sort of docking point for the ferry.  After about 15-20 minutes, we saw the ferry 

headed toward us from downstream, on the other side of the river. Shortly it chugged in, dropped 

a ramp over the two metal bars, and unloaded a few vehicles and passengers. The crew of the 

ferry guided all of us onboard along with about a dozen or more motorcycles that showed up 

behind us. 

 
Debbie Shumaker and Deb Palguta get ready for the voyage across the 

Mississippi River to Cassville, WI 

 
Fees were collected ($15/car; $8/motorcycle) as the motor driven cabin pushed the 

flatbed cargo barge away from the shoreline.  Then the cabin, attached by a large pivot point to 
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the side of the barge, uncoupled its stern from the barge, and did a 180 degree pivot until its stern 

re-attached itself to a large hook at the opposite bow end of the barge.  Ingenious!!!  The ferry is 

a short 13 minute traverse across the Mississippi River to Cassville, WI; relaxing, scenic, sunny 

and lots of fun.  

 
                              Brits relax during short river crossing to Cassville, WI 

  

Shortly the ferry docked at Cassville and our LBCôs rolled off and through town.  We 

headed out on another very scenic drive to Potosi, WI, site of a winery and the Potosi Brewery.  

The Brewery has a good size restaurant inside and lots of outdoor seating.  Upon arrival, we 

opted for indoor seating where we would be in the shade and A/C.  But it was very busy, so we 

split our table watch to inside and outside.  The hostess did a less than good job of getting us 

seated in the time promised, so the part of our party that was watching for seats outside got their 

seats and more for the rest of our party.  The patio turned out to be a good place to rest, enjoy a 

Potosi beer or two, and have a quick lunch before hitting the road for our next venue.  And hit 

the road we did, as we buzzed south to Dubuque. 

 The club headed to the downtown area and the Port of Dubuque, at the west side of the 

river.  After entering the wrong building, we walked a bit further south to the ticket house for a 

paddle wheel boat tour of the Mississippi River.  We all clambered aboard and found a table with 

seats for all of us to relax while waiting for the boat to sail.  Of course, there was the necessary 

snack bar which served snacks, treats and libations. 

 

Soon we set sail, actually set paddling, off on an hour and one half historic tour of the 

area and river.  The paddle wheeler went upriver for about 40 minutes, turned and then headed 

south for about 40 minutes before turning again and heading to the docks.  After a busy day of 

driving, it was relaxing to just see the shorelines pass by, listen to the narrative over the PA 

system, have a drink, and snack, and popcorn, and drink, and etc., and listen to more narrative.  It 

became apparent that the Captain was reading the narrative, as a couple of club members 
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demonstrated during pauses when they said ñand now turn the pageò in perfect unison with the 

narrative.  Nevertheless, it was a nice and informative cruise near the end of a very busy day. 

 Busy day ï the Brits donôt know the meaning of busy.  A couple of the ladies set up 

dinner reservations at Vinny Vanucchiôs in Dubuque (Kim Betz showed us how to use the ñOpen 

Tableò app on her cell phone to score quickly two reservations for the 14 of us), and then we 

decided to head back to the hotel for a little R&R before dinner.  However, the Glanders and 

Wishmeiers headed off to the funicular to get a ride up a hillside.  Unfortunately, they found out 

the funicular was closed for repairs. 

 The R&R at the hotel was much appreciated by everyone so we could recharge our 

batteries for an evening meal in Dubuque.  Some snoozed, while some watched football, visited, 

and relaxed. 

 At the appointed hour, all 14 travelers showed up in the parking lot, and caravanned 

downtown to Vinny Vanucchiôs.  Saturday night in Dubuque is a busy time with lots of people 

out on the sidewalks, at restaurants, bars etc.  The restaurant is not easy to spot from the street (it 

didnôt seem to have a large sign) but we found it, found some parking, and headed into the 

restaurant where we were seated in two groups in different rooms. Vanucchiôs is a very large 

restaurant in an old brick building, with pressed metal high ceilings, lots of wood, and a great 

atmosphere.  Of course the menu is loaded with Italian specialties, particularly lots of family 

dishes that you do not see in other Italian restaurants, particularly chain restaurants.  The food 

was great, wine very good, company excellent, and the laughter plentiful.  This is a great 

restaurant to finish off a busy day of sightseeing in the tri-state area.  

 Sunday morning sometime after 8 AM, we headed out on our journey home.  We stayed 

on the Iowa side of the river, taking the scenic route US 52 along the river and crossing over into 

Illinois at Savanna, IL.  We followed much the same route home, this time stopping in Peru, IL 

for lunch at an Arbyôs.  As we got into northwest Indiana, LBCôs peeled off to their respective 

destinations.  Deb and I were home by 6:30 PM. 

 The 2014 Fall Tour was highlighted not only by a great destination and good driving 

roads, but spectacular weather throughout the Tour.  Apparently the Brits have a habit of 

selecting the best times for the Fall Tour- weôve had a long continuous string of good to 

spectacular weather during the drives.  

We are hopeful that we can have a 2021 Fall Tour ï wherever its destination may be. 

 

 

We'd Love To Own These British Classics Even Though They're Unreliable 
Published on Hotcars.com  

 
The article includes this car on the  

left!  

 

 
 

 

https://www.hotcars.com/wed-love-to-own-these-british-classics-even-though-theyre-unreliable/
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10 British Classic Cars Every Gearhead Should Drive At Least Once 
Also on Hotcars.com 

 
Mike says he really would like to drive the car belowé On a track!  

 

 
 

 

 

No More Printed Haynes Manuals 
From justbritish.com  

 
In a statement, the company said: ôWe can confirm  weõve taken  the  commercial  decision  
to cease publishing  any  new  printed  Workshop  Manuals. ò  Haynes Publishing was 

founded by John Haynes in 1960 but was sold for a reported £114million earlier this year 
to French firm Infopro Digital after his death from a short illness.  More than 200 million 
manuals on 300 models of cars and 130 mot orbike models have been sold to DIY 
enthusiasts who wanted to maintain and repair vehicles themselves for more than 50 

years.  Manuals that already exist will still be printed and published physically.  
 

 
John Haynes  

 
For trivia buffs, Haynes has also produced manuals for fictional vehicles, including the  
USS Enterprise  fr om Star Trek, Doc Brownõs DeLorean time machine from Back To 
The Future, and the  Ecto -1 from Ghostbusters.   There is even a Haynes manual, 
entitled Haynes Explains  Marriage , available for sale on Amazon.  

https://www.hotcars.com/british-classic-cars/
https://justbritish.com/no-more-printed-haynes-manuals/
https://justbritish.com/no-more-printed-haynes-manuals/
https://amzn.to/3rJgsXp
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Answers to Quiz  
 

 

1- RPM Revolutions Per Minute  

2- SC Single Carburetor  

3- RWD Rear Wheel Drive  

4- MG Morris Garages  

5- CC Cubic Centimeter  

6- BSW British Standard Whitworth  

7- KPH Kilometers Per Hour  

8- BHP Brake Horsepower  

9- PI Petrol Injection  

10- IRS Independent Rear Suspensio  

11- TDC Top dead Center  

12- SAE Society of Automotive Engineers 

13- GT Gran Tourismo or Grand Touring 

14- TPI Threads Per Inch  

15- AF Across Flats  

16- IN Inch  

17 CVJ Constant Velocity Joint  

18- UNC Unified Course  

19- PSI Pounds per Square Inch  

20- OHC Overhead Camshaft  

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 


